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Happy Holidays from Mike & Key ARC 

From David Smith KB7PSN President 

 
It is now the last month of the year!  As 2017 winds down, 
there were many successful events.  At the annual Flea 
Market, awards banquet, Field Day, August picnic, and 
other events, no major incidents occurred. 
 
Soon it will be time to plan logistics and support for next 
year’s events - each committee is always looking for new 
members. 
 
Among the current things that the Club is focusing on: 
  
At this month’s Club meeting, members will be asked to 
approve an operating budget for next year.  There will also 
be a short Christmas holiday party after regular business 
meeting.   
 
Thanks to the efforts of the Web Committee, the Club now 
has a new web site appearance!  Any information that 
relates to upcoming Club functions should be sent off to 
the Committee to be posted at the web site. 
 
(long form) Paperwork continues to be filled in to help 
establish the club as a 501c3 organization. 
 
The online form will soon be filled out to help attain ARRL 
Special Service Club status.  
 
A rental agreement with Salvation Army will help to ensure 
that the Club can hold meetings there on a more 
permanent basis. 
 
A reminder that at the January Club meeting, we will start 
taking nominations for Club officers (Pres, VP, Sec, 
Treasurer, Activity Mgr, Trustee #2, and Trustee #4).  
These officers will start their term in April, so there will still 
be a couple of months of nominations before the March 
vote. Catch you soon! 
 

 

 
 

Celebrate our December Members 
By Jim Kiniry KE7JIM, Treasurer 

 
As of December 2017, these folks have been Mike & Key 
members for the number of years stated.  Congratulations 
to all of you, and thank you for your participation and 
service. 

Happy Anniversary this month! 
Each of you makes us who we are. 

Name               Callsign  NumYears 
John Becker *  K7PFR  45 Years 
Ken Rau *  K7YR  45 Years 
Raleigh Elkins *  WB7WNF 38 Years 
Norman Ahrens * N7KWZ  30 Years 
Michael Ross  KB7YXB 24 Years 
David Smith  KB7PSN 24 Years 
Fred Lowell  N7PZ  21 Years 
Robert Ledoux  AG7CQ  10 Years 
Vanndy Eam  N7EAM    8 Years 
Allen Evenson  AE7TG    8 Years 
Jerry Olson  WA7CCR   5 Years 
Philip Koepp  KF6IXD    2 Years 
Todd Lilleness  KG7VRV   2 Years 
Phillip Pia  K7PIA    2 Years 
Cassandra Trimble KC7SYB   2 Years 
Tammara  King  K7BKE    1 Year 
Trish  King  N0USR    1 Year 
Camdin Monson KI7HWD   1 Year 
Kippy Jo  Monson K1PPY    1 Year 
Teigin  Monson  KI7JME    1 Year 
* Life Member, having been with the club 25 years or more 

 
 
 

Stuffing Flyers  
for the Fleamarket 
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 Postal Address: Web Site: Send dues to: 
 P.O. Box 4234 www.mikeandkey.org Mike & Key ARC 

 Renton, WA  98057-4234  P.O. Box 4234 
   Renton, WA  98057-4234 
 

 K7LED Repeaters: Email: Send newsletter submissions to: 

 146.82 output / 146.22 input info @ mikeandkey.org Michael Dinkelman, Relay Editor 

 (PL 103.5)Tiger Mountain  n7wa @ arrl.net 
   253-631-3756 

 224.120 output / 222.520 input Reflector:  
 (PL 103.5)Tiger Mountain http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc  

  
 

 

Club Contacts 
 

President David Smith KB7PSN kb7psn @ yahoo.com 425-235-5095 
Vice President David Yarbrough                  WA7DY wa7dy@arrl.net 425-445-2792 
Secretary Phillip Pia K7PIA k7pia@yahoo.com 253-307-4781 
Treasurer Jim Kiniry KE7JIM ke7jim@outlook.com 206-979-5717 
Activity Manager Jim Monson K7JGM jgmonson@earthlink.net 206-245-8485 
Radio Officer Hal Goodell N7NW n7nw.hal @ comcast.net 253-549-4178 
 
  

Trustees  
No. 1 –                        Steve Cook KD7IQL kd7iql@gmail.com 253-245-6435 
No. 2 –                        Steve Marth WB7AAV marthnet@msn.com 206-915-2205 
No. 3 –        CoB         Tim Kane K7ANE k7ane@arrl.net 206-251-7467 
No. 4 –                        Tom Helm WT7S thomas.c.helm1051@gmail.com 206-307-6025 
No. 5 –                        Robin Carter WA7BRI rjc@centurytel.net 253-858-2008 
 

 
Committees  
 

VE Testing Scott Robinson AG7T ag7t @ arrl.net 425-788-0452 
Membership   Steve Marth WB7AAV mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com  
Logo  Jim Aigner N7MU jimaigner @ comcast.net 253-630-2752 
Club Library ‘Toku’ Okumura AD7JA ad7ja@msn.com 206-772-2450 
Webmaster Jim Etzwiler KD7BAT kd7bat@arrl.net 425-788-7887 
Public Service  Robert Grinnell KD7WNV kd7wnv@arrl.net 425-398-1466 
 
 

 

 
Mike & Key Online –The following Club resources are available: 

 

On the Web – The Club's site at www.mikeandkey.orgincludes extensive information about Club activities and events, 
such as:  VE testing, membership, past editions of the Relay and more. 

 

Reflector – The Club's public message board offers an easy and free way to converse with Club members.To sign up, visit: 
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc . 

 

E-Relay – Help the Club save on printing and postage, send Email to the Relay Editor: n7wa @ arrl.net. 
 

 

http://www.mikeandkey.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc
mailto:mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com
http://www.mikeandkey.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc
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The New Mike & Key Web Page is Live 
By: Dan – KG7DAB (web committee member) 
 

It’s been a long, uphill climb to get the Mike and Key web 
moved into the 21

st
 century, but we did it.  On Nov. 1

st
, 

2017, we went live with the redesigned format.  
 
What this means for you (user version); 

 Tablet and Mobile friendly 

 Old content is still there, just 
organized in a (we hope) 
better place and has a little 
more ‘pizzazz’ 

 Live Tweets, Facebook 
feeds, and we have a BLOG 
now!   

 Updated more consistently 
with new content 

 
What this means for you (nerd 
version); 

 The back end is 

 Server based 

 Modular 

 Scalable 

 Easy to incorporate new items 
 
Visit www.mikeandkey.org and have a look for yourself! 
 
So let’s make some noise and Blog, Facebook and tweet 
away! 
 
Now, what we need from you is content.  Meaning, we 
on the web committee are looking how the club – that’s 
right, I’m looking at you – can help the information on the 
web be dynamic, active and most important – current!  
Membership Committee… what’s up?  Activities… 
What’s new?  What’s coming up?  If we have a 
committee, I bet there’s some web content lurking 
around.  
 
Of course, feedback is always welcome. We’ve received 
quite a bit already. Just send an email to 
info@mikeandkey.org. Simple items like grammar and 
spelling are always taken care of immediately. Larger 
suggestions may take consideration from the board and 
web committee but all are addressed.  Please note that 
not all suggestions can be implemented. If they were, our 
web page would look like it was designed by Picasso  
 
Thank you all for your support and happy surfing! 
73,  
The Web Committee; 
Jim Etzwiler, KD7BAT 
Dave Smith, KB7PSN 
Koda Mondragon, KI7IXR 
And myself (…Dan, in case you missed the byline) 

 
Training Report for December 

submitted by Daniel KL7WM 

 
There was a Skywarn weekend on December 1 and 2, 
2017, with lots of check ins. 
 
The Issaquah Technician Licensing Class is very full, 60 
students. There was a makeup test session on Saturday, 
where two students from the October class and one 
student from the November class each got 100% 
correct.   
 
There are five class dates scheduled for 2018: 

 February 3 & 10, 2018 in Ballard 

 March 17 & 24, 2018 in Federal Way 

 April 21 & 28, 2018 in Ballard 

 September 8 & 15, 2018 in Ballard 

 November 3 and 10, 2018 in Ballard 
  
The number of New Hams for 2017 is 273 
Daniel Stevens KL7WM  
Training Coordinator 
 

 

Wayne Moddison, K6DOW – Silent Key 
submitted by Dave KB7PSN 

 
Henry Wayne Moddison, K6DOW, born Nov 27, 1941, 
was a Club member for just short of 33 years, living in 
Kent.   
 
My first contact with Wayne was as a new ham to the 
Mike and Key back in 1993.  Later, in 1994, I ended up 
working with him at Boeing.  His desk was a stone’s 
throw away, we would interact on a daily basis, sharing 
current events, family happenings, and stories of the 
Club.  He had many passions, spending time back and 
forth between California and Washington State, 
participating in road rallies along the Al-Can Highway, 
and helping out as one of the Seafair Parade Marshals 
for many years. 
 
When I left Boeing to work in a small startup company 
near Woodinville, Wayne picked me up an etched Boeing 
glass set (water pitcher with matching set of glasses) 
After working at Boeing for just over 10 years, it was a 
great parting gift (Thanks)! 
 
In later years, we would share many stories as I would 
pass by him at the Gold Gate check-in area during 
various Flea Markets.  As people would collect their 
packets, he would make sure that they felt welcome.  He 
was very patient. 
 
Both Wayne and his wife even operated a small Asian 
restaurant in Kent.  Wayne passed away on November 
15.  He will be missed.  So long dear friend!  73, Dave 

http://k7led.blogspot.com/
http://www.mikeandkey.org/
mailto:info@mikeandkey.org
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Wayne K6DOW and  

his wife Swan 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
One of many awards 
 reflecting Wayne's 
 involvement in  
Public. Wayne was a 
Pop Brown Award  
recipient as well. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Membership Committee 
submitted by Rita KD7CNU 

 
Merry Christmas from your Membership Committee. 
 
We met following the November general meeting at the 
Renton Library.  The Christmas Luncheon was planned.  
We also discussed the Awards Banquet to be held in 
April. 
 
It was a very brief meeting.  Those in attendance: 
Jim Kiniry--KE7JIM   Thomas Helm—AF7ZH 
Sandy Dunkel—K7OZY  Ric Danielson—K7RIC 
Rachelle Mobbs—KF7QCN  
Rita Danielson—KD7CNU 
 
Please see the Christmas Luncheon flyer in this issue of 
the Relay. Hope to see you there.  It won’t be the same 
without you.  
 
Until December 16, 
73/88 Rita 

 
 
 

 

501 (c)3 Committee Report 
By Jim Kiniry, Jr., KE7JIM, Treasurer 

 
Work is progressing with our IRS Form 1023 application 
for Section 501 (c)3 tax exempt status.  
 
We need input from Mike & Key Members to fill Form 
1023 – Part IV "Narrative Description of Activities”, the 
heart of our application. 
 
Form 1023 – Part IV states: 
Using an attachment, describe your past, present, and planned 
activities in a narrative. If you believe that you have already 
provided some of this information in response to other parts of 
this application, you may summarize that information here and 
refer to the specific parts of the application for supporting 
details. You may also attach representative copies of 
newsletters, brochures, or similar documents for supporting this 
narrative. Remember that if this application is approved, it will 
be open for public inspection. Therefore, your narrative 
description of activities should be thorough and accurate. Refer 
to the instructions for information that must be included in your 
description.  

 Dave Yarbrough's ARRL application will be a part of this 
as well as Daniel Stevens Education Class statistics.   

Per discussion at December’s Board Meeting and 
comments from Michael – KG7MX: We need to show 
several examples that "The Mike and Key Amateur Radio 
Club is a charitable, educational and scientific 
organization which is in the process of assembling its 
application for recognition by the Internal Revenue 
Service as tax exempt under Section 501 (c)3 of the 
Internal Revenue Code." 

Please send any documents you feel should be included 
directly to me via e-mail: KE7JIM@outlook.com 

 

Have a Holly Jolly Christmas 
and a Happy New Year 

submitted by Bill KL7BB 

 
Tis the season to remember the spirit of this magical 
season. I had the very good fortune to know Mike and 
Key club member Ward Weiland W7GEY and learn from 
him about his early years in ham radio.  
 
When Ward was attending Eastern Illinois State 
Teacher's College, he would help a blind friend exercise  
by running together about the field at the college. It turns 
out that the blind friend was Russ Farnsworth (W6TTB) 
of the CW Farnsworth method for learning the Morse 
Code. 
 
Every now and then, another friend would come and run 
together with Ward and Russ.  They would hold a close  

mailto:KE7JIM@outlook.com
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formation while running so that Russ could extend his 
hands and hold onto their shoulders for balance as they 
ran together, circling around the field and track. 
 
In Ward's later years, he would go up to Anacortes 
Washington and visit with his "other friend", a fellow who 
would later become the famous folk singer Burl Ives. Burl 
Ives has a very distinctive singing voice that was 
instantaneously recognizable on radio or TV. 
 
As this Christmas season blossoms and blooms, I hear 
many songs of the season and when I hear Burl Ives 
sing "Have A Holly Jolly Christmas", I remember the 
good times that were enjoyed with fellow Mike and Key 
Club member Ward Weiland W7GEY. 
 
So, Have a Holly Jolly Christmas and a Happy New 
Year! 

 

A New Net on 222 
submitted by Rob KC7FBN 

 
There is a developing radio net, the only one known, on 
the 222 band.  
 
The M&K Club has graciously allowed me to begin a net 
on 224.120, 103.5 tone.  Since I'm VERY new to 
operating a club net, members have offered technical 
and format support.  At this point people are checking 
equipment and prorogation.  
 
There is hope to include Echo-Link and IRLP in the mix.  
I would like to link to other 222 repeaters to cover more 
of Washington State in time.  
 
Some of the people who are check in are doing so 
because their EmComm team uses 222 for alternate or 
coordinational role in a disaster.  Come one, come all on 
224.120 on Sunday afternoon at 3:00 pm. 73 Rob 
 

Another Year-long Test 
submitted by Michael N7WA 

 
Speculation has been rampant as to whether the ARRL 
could come up with another successful event like 
NPOTA. I know a number of Hams who made an effort to 
go out and put some rare National Park properties on the 
air. Well, get prepared for the International Grid Square 
Chase (IGSC?).  
 
It's important to note that you don't have to actually 
exchange grid squares so regular contests will not be 
affected. The ARRL is relying on Logbook of the World 
(LOTW) to make those connections. If you want to 
participate, you'll need to register with the LOTW. A 
simple goggle search will get you that information. Full 
details on the Grid Scare Chase are in the December 
QST. 

 
Mike & Key ARC General Meeting 
Saturday, November 18th, 2017 at 10:00 am 
Salvation Army Building, Renton, WA 
 
Opening: 
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by the President, 
Dave Smith KB7PSN. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
Members and guests were introduced: “What will be your role 
in next year’s Flea Market?” 
 
Announcements: 
The Mike & Key ARC is affiliated with the ARRL, which 
members are encouraged to join.  Everyone - including visitors 
- should sign the rosters. Visitors are reminded not to vote on 
membership matters. 
 
Officer Reports: 
President - Dave Smith KB7PSN: There were two Silent Keys 

recently announced - Frank Remington K7GSE, and Paul 
Donnor KD7SSD. Members shared their memories, and a 
moment of silence was held. 
 
Secretary - Phillip Pia K7PIA: There are corrections to last 

month’s General Meeting minutes - the “next meeting date” 
should be November 18th, 2017, and the Alligator Award 
belongs to Steve WB7AAV, not Jim K7JGM. A correction to 
both the Board and General Meeting minutes is that the form 
for the 501(c)(3) application is the 1023, and not the 1024 (as 
erroneously noted).   
 
Treasurer -  Jim Kiniry KE7JIM: The books look to be in order. 

Be sure to pay your dues.  
 
Activity Manager - Jim Monson K7JGM: We have good stuff on 
offer for the raffle today. Stuffing the envelopes for the Flea 
Market flyer mailing is today’s activity.  
 
Vice President – David Yarbrough WA7DY: A quorum is 
present. 
- Minutes: Peter Glaskowsky K4PNG moved to accept the 
minutes as published in the Relay; Chris Rose AE7XQ 
seconded the motion. The motion passed.  
- Recognition: Daniel Stevens KL7WM for 15 years of 
membership. Dick Bridges N7YOB, Ryan Martin N7TNI, and 
Diane Dinkelman KB7DNE for 25 years of membership. 
 
Chairman of the Board - Tim Kane K7ANE: There will be a brief 

meeting for all board members after the raffle. 
 
Radio Officer - Hal Goodell N7NW: The repeaters are working 
great. There is a new 220 net at 3 pm on Sundays on the 
K7LED 224.12 MHz (103.5) repeater; Rob KC7FBN will be 
leading the net.  
 
Editor Reports: 
Relay Editor – Mike Dinkelman N7WA: Send in your articles 
and pictures. 
 
Webmaster - Dan Aalberg KG7DAB: The newly-redesigned 
Club website is now live. Right now, the content is mostly the 
old stuff - we need new, fresh content. If you have any ideas for 
new content, be sure to send them to info@mikeandkey.org. 
Feedback on the new site is welcomed; send it to the email 
address listed above. 

http://www.mikeandkey.org/
mailto:info@mikeandkey.org
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- Michelle Cross WB7AYU: Thanks to the Web Design 
committee for their hard work; the new site looks great. 
- Dave Smith KB7PSN: A Club badge order page has been 
added to the website. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Membership – Tom Helm WT7S (liaison): There was no 
meeting last month. The next committee meeting will be at 
12:30 pm today, at the Renton Library. 
 
Facilities and Publicity - Steve Cook KD7IQL (liaison): It turns 
out that a Salvation Army event will not conflict with our 
General Meeting next month; the General Meeting be taking 
place here. 
- Mike N7WA: The Club will be ringing the Salvation Army bells 
on December 9th from 11 am to 7 pm at the Renton Fry’s 
Electronics store. 
 
Education and Training - Robin Carter WA7BRI (liaison): It was 
reported that 270 new hams have been licensed through Daniel 
Stevens KL7WM’s classes this year, which is already more 
than last year. Five class dates are currently planned for 2018: 
February 3 & 10 in Ballard, March 17 & 24 in Federal Way, 
April 21 & 28, September 8 & 15 in Ballard, and November 3 
and 10 in Ballard. 
 
Public Service - Robert Grinnell KD7WNV:  If you have any 
additions or corrections for next year’s Public Service booklet, 
be sure to send an email to KD7WNV (as listed in the Relay) or 
to info@mikeandkey.org. The current year’s booklet (in 
individuals and bundles) is still available for those interested. 
- The Seattle Marathon (on Sunday 11/26) still needs 
volunteers; informational sessions for those interested in 
helping out will be held this weekend. The Seafair Holiday / 
Special People’s Cruise could also use some ham help. Be 
sure to see the website or the booklet for more information. 
- Dave Smith KB7PSN: The Auburn Santa Parade will need 
some amateur radio assistance; if interested, email Liz Budbill 
N7ZXH. 
 
Technical and Special Interest - Steve Marth WB7AAV (liaison): 
The Technical Net continues on Wednesdays at 7:30 pm on the 
K7LED 146.82 repeater. We are currently looking for substitute 
net controls; if interested, email David Yarbrough WA7DY.  
- Rob KC7FBN: A new 220 net is taking place on the K7LED 
224.14 repeater at 3 pm on Sundays. 
 
VE Exams - Scott Robinson AG7T: There were eight 
examinees at the last VE Exam session, with the testing 
resulting in five Technician, two General Class, and one 
Amateur Extra Class amateur(s). The next VE session will 
convene at around 12:30 pm today.  
 
Flea Market - Hal N7NW: 2018 will mark the Club’s 37th annual 

Flea Market, with the last 34 being held at the Puyallup 
Fairgrounds. The event will be taking place on Saturday, March 
10th, with setup on Friday, March 9th. A Chinese dinner will 
follow the event for volunteers. The event requires much 
volunteer assistance to run; a link to volunteer sign ups is 
posted in the November Relay. If you have any questions or 
trouble signing up, be sure to see Mike N7WA or Hal N7NW. 
Anyone can sign up to volunteer - one doesn’t have to be a 
member or even a ham, so feel free to invite friends and family. 
Volunteers gain free admission and zero commission selling at  

 
the Country Store, so sign up now. There is a Flea Market 
meeting on Tuesday, December 12th at the Dinkleman 
household in Kent.  
 
Field Day - Ivy Nelson-Groves WA7IVY: The generator has 
been serviced and winterized. The 2017 results were just 
released in the December QST magazine; K7LED was 11th 
overall in the country, and first in 8A(?) - we would have been 
second in 6A, if not for the classification error. We did pretty 
well this year, as we had our fourth highest score of the last 16 
years. 
 
Old Business: None heard. 
New Business: None heard. 
Alligator Award: Steve WB7AAV retains the award.  
 
Good of the Order:   
- Chris AE7XQ: The Pierce County ARES training session last 
weekend went well. Upcoming sessions are listed on the Pierce 
County ARES website; the next one is December 21st at the 
Pierce County EOC in Tacoma. 
 
Closing: 
The next Mike & Key General Membership meeting is on the 
third Saturday of the month - December 16th at 10:00 am at the 
Salvation Army Building in Renton. 
 
Peter Glaskowsky K4PNG made a motion to close the meeting 
and was seconded by Gil Drynan W7GIL; the motion passed. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 am. 
 
Guests: 8  Members: 47  ARRL Members: 42 
Attested: Phillip E. Pia, K7PIA - Secretary. 
 
 

Mike and Key ARC Board Meeting 
Tuesday, December 5th, 2017 at 7:15 pm 
Salvation Army Building, Renton, WA 
 
Officers Present:  

President Dave Smith KB7PSN, Vice President David 
Yarbrough WA7DY, Secretary Phillip Pia K7PIA, Treasurer Jim 
Kiniry KE7JIM, Activities Manager Jim Monson K7JGM 
(Absent: Radio Officer Hal Goodell N7NW) 
 
Trustees Present:  
No. 1 Steve Cook KD7IQL, No. 2 Steve Marth WB7AAV, No. 3 
Tim Kane K7ANE, No. 4 Tom Helm WT7S, No. 5 Robin Carter 
WA7BRI 
 
Editors Present: 
(Absent: Webmaster Dan Aalberg KG7DAB, Relay Editor 
Michael Dinkelman N7WA) 
 
Visitors: 
Daniel Stevens KL7WM, Michael Hansen KG7MX 
 
Opening:  
The Chairman of the Board Tim Kane K7ANE called the 
meeting to order at 7:15 pm, with a quorum being present. 
Steve Cook KD7IQL moved to approve the minutes as 
published, with Tom Helm WT7S seconding; the motion 
passed. 
 
Officer Reports: 

mailto:info@mikeandkey.org
http://mikeandkey.org/publicservice.php
mailto:hamsignup@seafairparademarshals.org
mailto:hamsignup@seafairparademarshals.org
mailto:wa7dy@arrl.net
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Chairman of the Board - Tim Kane K7ANE: Nothing to report. 
 
President - Dave Smith KB7PSN: The Website Committee is 
looking for feedback and content. 
 
Vice President - David Yarbrough WA7DY: Two membership 

applications were received in the last month: Samuel Miles (no 
call), and Bill Helin KL7BH. The Board approved the 
applications. 
 
Secretary - Phillip Pia K7PIA: An executive session was held 
after last month’s General Meeting to discuss legal issues. 
 
Treasurer - Jim Kiniry KE7JIM: The books are in order. Things 

are being put together for the January audit.  
 
Activities Manager - Jim Monson K7JGM: The grand prize end-
of-year raffle will be taking place at the next General Meeting. 
Unfortunately, the grand prize will not be an Elecraft KX3 this 
year due to lack of raffle funds; a suitable prize is being sought. 
This month’s program will be the Christmas Party.  
 
Radio Officer - Hal Goodell N7NW: Not present. The Board 
wishes him well in his recovery from his recent sickness. 
  
Editor Reports: 
Relay Editor - Mike Dinkelman N7WA: Not present. Articles are 
due Friday. 
 
Webmaster - Dan Aalberg KG7DAB: Not present.  

- Dave Smith KB7PSN: Old, outdated content was taken down, 
with newer content being put up in its place. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Education & Training - Robin Carter WA7BRI: Deferred to 

Daniel Stevens KL7WM. 
- Daniel Stevens KL7WM: The Issaquah Technician Licensing 
Class is very full, with 60 students currently enrolled. There was 
a make up test session on Saturday, where two students from 
the October class and one student the from the November 
class each got 100% correct. We will need teachers and VEs 
this Saturday in Issaquah. Currently, there are five class dates 
scheduled for 2018: February 3 & 10 in Ballard, March 17 & 24 
in Federal Way, April 21 & 28, September 8 & 15 in Ballard, 
and November 3 and 10 in Ballard. The number of newly-
licensed hams year-to-date is 273. 
 
Membership – Tom Helm WT7S: The committee met last 
month after the General Meeting; topics discussed were the 
Christmas Party and the upcoming Banquet.  
 
Technical – Steve Marth WB7AAV: The Technical Net 
continues on Wednesday evenings at 7:30pm on the Club 2m 
repeater. 
 
Public Service - Tim Kane K7ANE: The Club will be ringing the 
Salvation Army bells at the Renton Fry’s Electronics store this 
Saturday 12/9 from 11 am to 7 pm.  
 
Facilities – Steve Cook KD7IQL: Nothing to report.   
 
Flea Market - Hal Goodell N7NW: Not present. It was 
mentioned that there will be a committee meeting next Tuesday 
12/12 at the Dinkelman household in Kent. 
 

 
Old Business:  
- Michael Hansen KG7MX: He suggested that the first page of 
the new website be modified to reflect our intent to obtain 
recognition of tax-exempt status. At present, he believes that 
the webpage does not convey clearly that the Club is claiming 
that status. Specifically, he suggested that the the following 
language (more or less) be added to the heading beginning 
"The Club”: "The Mike and Key Amateur Radio Club is a 
charitable, educational, and scientific organization which is in 
the process of assembling its application for recognition by the 
Internal Revenue Service as tax exempt under Section 
501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code." 
 
- Michael Hansen KG7MX: Legal issues were discussed. 
 
- Jim Kiniry KE7JIM: Copies of the proposed 2018 Budget were 
passed out to all Board members; updated items for the 
upcoming year, as well as Board-suggested changes, were 
discussed. A motion was made for the Board approval - and to 
send to the membership for their approval - of the proposed 
2018 Budget (as amended); the motion passed. 
 
- Jim Kiniry KE7JIM: There is still much work to be done for the 
Club’s Form 1023 501(c)(3) application. Recent work on (and 
the current state of) the application was discussed. 
 
- Concerns about the proposed Salvation Army rental 
agreement were aired, as it pertains to scheduling and advance 
notice of potential conflicts. The Board agreed that the 
Salvation Army should confirm the Club’s meeting reservations 
and give at least 60 days advance notice of scheduling 
conflicts, so that the Club has time to make alternative 
arrangements. It was moved that the Club revise the proposed 
agreement to add such language, and present the revised 
agreement to the Salvation Army for their approval; the motion 
passed. 
 
New Business: None heard. 
 
Good of the Order: None heard. 
 
Closing: 
The next Board Meeting will be on Tuesday, January 2nd, 2018 
at 7:15 pm at the Salvation Army Building in Renton. 
 
Jim Monson K7JGM moved to adjourn the meeting; Jim Kiniry 
KE7JIM seconded. The motion passed. There being no further 
business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 8:33 pm. 
Attested: Phillip E. Pia, K7PIA - Secretary. 
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                       More  Flyer Stuffing 
 
                       Thanks for all of your Help! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 

Calendar DECEMBER 2017 / JANUARY 2018 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

10 (December) 
 

11 
 

12 
Fleamarket 

 Meeting 
7:00 

Dinkelman 
household 

13 
Mike & Key 

Technical Net 
7:30pm   146.82 

 
 

14 15 
 

16 

10:00–M&K Club Mtg 
 

12:30- M&K Ham Radio Exams 
Contact: Scott—ag7t@arrl.net 
 [Salvation Army- Renton] 

 
Club Party 

 
 

17 
 

18 
 
  

19 
 

20 
 

 
Mike & Key 

Technical Net 
7:30pm   146.82 

21 22 
 

23 
 
 
 

24 
 

25  

 
26 27 

Mike & Key 
Technical Net 

7:30pm   146.82 

28 
 

 
 

29  
 

 

30 
 

 

31 
 

1(January) 
 

2 
Board Meeting 

7:15PM 
Salvation Army 

3 
Mike & Key 

Technical Net 
7:30pm   146.82 

 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
Fleamarket 

 Meeting 
7:00 

Dinkelman 
household 

10 
Mike & Key 

Technical Net 
7:30pm   146.82 

11 12 
Newsletter 

Articles Due 

13 
 

 

14 
 

15 16 17 
Mike & Key 

Technical Net 
7:30pm   146.82 

18 
 

19 20 
 

10:00–M&K Club Mtg  
and Party 

 
12:30- M&K Ham Radio Exams 

Contact: Scott—ag7t@arrl.net 
[Salvation Army- Renton] 
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